MEG Management Committee meeting

13.09.2010, 14:00hrs, West Wing Seminar Room, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller (Chair), Rik Henson, Gary Chandler, Yury Shtyrov, Olaf Hauk, Maarten Van Casteren, Lucy McGregor, Georgie Morrill (Minutes).
1. Apologies for absences
· Robert Anthony 

· Clare Cook

2. Matters arising 
RH will be leaving the MEGMC due to other commitments and YS will take his place as Deputy Chair.  Thanks to Rik for all the valuable input at the committee meeting!
3. Minutes of the last meeting
Approved.
4. Computing
YS mentioned that saving data had become very slow.  MvC said there was a possibility of making the network connection faster.  Postponed till next meeting RA can attend.
5. Lab business and progress
5.1. Oxygen Alarm
GC now has a new portable alarm which logs issues and will be a back-up for if the current alarm fails.  GC is also changing the maintenance contract so that we have a call-out within 8 hours rather than 72 hours.  SOPs will be updated regarding that soon.

Currently delays are around 45ms and with a new eye tracker, should decrease to around 1.5ms.
5.2. Eye Tracker update

Ongoing.
5.3. Acoustic door udpate
MvC and LM reported that this seems to have improved and that they were going to keep an eye on this and GC would report any issues to the engineers.
5.4. Other issues


None.
6. MEG Lab statistics for August
In August, the MEG lab was operational 90 hours, with 130 hours available for experimental studies amounting to 69 percent used time.

7. AOB
RH reported that the CamCan project would probably be starting in early March.  MRI slots will be booked and then GM will be contacted regarding MEG slots.  At least 2 RA’s will be trained as operators to help cover any out of ours recording.
RH to let megadmin know preferred days/times for CamCan slots.

RH informed the committee that there will be a process audit of the CBU towards the end of October, and the auditors might request to see ethics of any studies, so PIs should make sure they have them to hand.  It was suggested that GM starts to request copies of the ethics approval letters for all MEG studies – at least for the current studies to start with.  As most MEG studies are covered by a blanket ethics approval, there shouldn’t be too many to chase.

GM to email researchers regarding ethics approval letters. 
Date of the next meeting
Wednesday20th October at 2:30pm, in the WWSR. (postponed to Wednesday 24th November.)
